CGHURCH

February 12, 2020

Brad Wiseman,

We would like to request the removal of tree #137. According to the
survey it is a 24" diameter oak tree. This tree was not mentioned as
an issue in the first round of comments of our Site Development
Plans. So we planned our site accordingly. It wasn't until the final
plan that tree #137 was re-measured at 26.75" and it was
determined to be a Post Oak, and classified as a monarch tree.

Our property on 1651 Sam Bass Road has many restrictions. 2
acres are in a flood plain and will be used for the Brushy Creek Trail.
A large 50 ft easement for ONCOR runs down the middle of our
property making it very difficult property to develop. We exhausted
every effort with our Civil Engineer on where to place the building. If
we shift the building forward toward Sam Bass, we would be
encroaching the 25ft easement required by the city. If we shift the
building to the west we would have the same issue with a much
bigger monarch tree. If we are unable to move tree #137 it will be
difficult for this property to accommodate our young, growing
congregation.

We truly love our city and have been awarded by the city of
Round Rock with the “Community Heart Award” by Joe Brehm in
2014, 2015, 2016. We are humbly asking you to please consider
allowing us to move this tree so we build our church for the
community.

Pastor,

Benito fresqueW

Freedom Church Austin of the Assemblies of God, Inc.
1205 Round Rock Ave., Suite 109
Round Rack, TX 78681



